

# Manning Valley Hockey Association



## Junior Match Committee

### Meeting Minutes: - 10<sup>th</sup> May 2022 – 6:30pm

**Attendance:** Tony Barton (Board Rep/Chair), Leann Harry (Sharks), Georgie O’Byrne (Tigers), Dom Tag (Chatham), David Hardaker (Chatham), Raelee Booth (Cougars), Roz Drury (Sharks), Claire Woollard (Sharks) & Rod Collier (Taree West).

**Apologies:** Jenna Green

**Previous Minutes:** Tabled. Correction to minutes that Frank was chair not Dom. Minutes moved with corrections: Leann Harry 2<sup>nd</sup>: David Hardaker  
Carried

**Agenda Items:** Chatham Div 1 deferment

Issue	Secretary Role		
<b>Discussion</b>	Concern regarding what happens with correspondence coming in/possibility of getting lost. Unless the role is taken, it may become a rotational basis ie clubs handle minute taking as well as all correspondence for the month until the next JMC meeting. Raelee nominated herself to handle all correspondence while minutes taken by clubs on rotational basis.		
<b>Action item</b>	<b>Person Responsible</b>	<b>Deadline</b>	
All correspondence to Raelee, clubs to do JMC minutes All communication through what’s app	Club Delegates	Ongoing	

Issue	Chatham Div 1 deferment		
<b>Discussion</b>	Deferment was sent in April & approved today for game on 14/5/2022. New game date 2/6/2022 at 5pm. Club to be email to remind that all deferment nominations for upcoming representative responsibilities/competitions need to be sent asap		
<b>Action Item</b>	<b>Person Responsible</b>	<b>Deadline</b>	
Chatham & Sharks to advise their players Email to clubs a reminder about deferment	Chatham/Sharks Raelee	ASAP	

nominations	Delegates	ASAP
-------------	-----------	------

Issue	Dugouts – coaches/managers		
<b>Discussion/Information</b>	Concern over language used by coaches/managers in dugouts-poor behaviour, looks bad for our sport.		
<b>Action item</b>	<b>Person Responsible</b>	<b>Deadline</b>	
Shoosh for Kids program to be promoted more. Association code of conduct to be sent to all members	MVHA Board	ASAP	

Issue	Clarification of age groups/rules		
<b>Discussion/Information</b>	Clarification on the age groups stipulated in the current rules. Changes are: Div 1-15 years or younger at 1 Jan for boys & girls Div 2-13 years or younger at 1 Jan for boys & girls Div 3-11 years or younger at 1 Jan for boys & girls Players can play one age group above, anything over they can seek an exemption. Motion “That we adapt the changes to the age groups in the junior playing rules” Moved: Leann Harry      2 <sup>nd</sup> : Raelee Booth      Carried		
<b>Action item</b>	<b>Person Responsible</b>	<b>Deadline</b>	
Rules to be rewritten to reflect changes, place in what’s app for delegates to check/ok & then sent to clubs.	Dom	ASAP	

Issue	Coaches on field in Div 3		
<b>Discussion</b>	Coaches MUST be in orange bib. Only ONE on the field & MUST NOT be in the way of the game or the umpires.		
<b>Action item</b>	<b>Person Responsible</b>	<b>Deadline</b>	
Remind clubs of their responsibilities	Delegates	ASAP	

Issue	Game card		
-------	-----------	--	--

<b>Discussion</b>	Who is the last person to sign the card? Captains must sign both cards and then umpires. Umpires for Div 3 need to be reminded that as of now, they need to do 3,2,1 on the cards & junior registrar needs to be reminded that as of 7/5/2022 Div 3 was competitive.	
Action Item	<b>Person Responsible</b>	<b>Deadline</b>
Clubs to ensure captains sign the card before umpires Email junior registrar	Delegates Raelee	ASAP

<b>Issue</b>	<b>Game times/central timing</b>	
<b>Discussion</b>	Central timing was not correct on weekend.	
Action Item	<b>Person Responsible</b>	<b>Deadline</b>
Association is looking into why this happened & will correct the problem	MVHA Board	ASAP

<b>Issue</b>	<b>Review at end of season</b>	
<b>Discussion</b>	Suggestion that a review be carried out at the end of the season for all members input as to how they thought the season went, new format etc	
Action Item	<b>Person Responsible</b>	<b>Deadline</b>
Further discussion closer to end of season	MVHA Board Delegates	Closer to end of season

<b>Issue</b>	<b>Association programs</b>	
<b>Discussion</b>	General information regarding how minkey, Hook in2 Hockey & Academy were going.	
Action Item	<b>Person Responsible</b>	<b>Deadline</b>
Clubs to keep promoting programs	Delegates	Ongoing

**Next meeting: 14<sup>th</sup> June 2022 at 6:30pm at the clubhouse**